
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
March 14, 2011


CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH
Dee Seaton, a Computer Educator, was recognized as the March Classified Employee of the Month. 
NEW BUSINESS
Flashing Caution Lights on Highway 5
Roger Corbin, City Planner for Sunrise Beach, presented safety concerns on Highway 5 near Hurricane Deck Elementary, primarily sight distance issues.  The City will take care of widening the road to three lanes in 2012 or 2013.  The City will drop the speed limit to 35 mph for 30 minutes in the morning before school and for 30 minutes after school in front of the school building.  Mr. Corbin proposed that the school subsidize warning flashers.  The Board will be provided with more information in the near future.
TAC (Teachers Association of Camdenton) Salary and Benefit Proposal for 2011-2012
Mr. Mike Wackerman, a representative of the TAC Salary and Benefit Committee, submitted their proposal for the 2011-12 school year, focusing primarily on insurance benefits.  One concern voiced was to bring back a fully funded Career Ladder Program.  Mrs. Masterson encouraged teachers to write their legislators asking them to put Career Ladder funding back in the state budget.
EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION AWARDS
This month’s recipients were as follows:

	Dogwood Elementary
	Molly Garagnani

	Hawthorn Elementary
	Beth Sherrell

	Oak Ridge Intermediate
	Steve Greene

	Middle School
	Nancy Groves

	High School
	Michelle Shaner

	LCTC
	Cassie Wilmes

	Hurricane Deck Elementary
	Terri Thompson

	Hurricane Deck Elementary
	Jennifer Lakey

	Osage Beach Elementary
	Megan Klimkewicz

	Central Office
	Dr. Paula Brown

	Central Office
	Amy Wackerman

	Central Office
	Officer Williams

	Central Office
	Sue Blankenship


NEW BUSINESS  (Continued)
Presentation on Dogwood Restructuring Efforts
Melissa Salsman and Laura O’Quinn, Dogwood Elementary administration, presented additional information to the Board regarding Small Learning Communities.  Other staff members were also present in support of this effort.  Dogwood Elementary would contain three communities which are expected to build better relationships among teachers, among students, and create more accountability between teachers and students.  These restructuring discussions are partially in response to restructuring directives under No Child Left Behind.  

The Board approved the proposed restructuring efforts regarding Small Learning Communities for Dogwood Elementary.  
District Visioning in Light of Patron Insight Survey
As the Patron Insight survey has been completed, the Board considered the next steps.  Based upon responses, patron involvement in decision-making and pressing facility needs, it is important that the community is further involved.  Patron Insight has been asked to give the Board various options in which they could facilitate.

One option that appeals to the Central Office is a Patron Advisory Panel which would engage 18 community members from which the District would gather input as well as provide information.  The members would rotate every six months.  This process is not only important in facility planning, but in the school improvement process.  Having an outside facilitator adds credibility to the process and depersonalizes the process.

Replacement for Policy IKFA, Early Graduation, & IKF, Graduation Requirements
Mr. Thompson and the Early Graduation Ad-Hoc Committee constructed a Policy IKFA, Early Graduation, for the Board’s consideration.  An addition was therefore necessary to Policy IKF, Graduation Requirements, for consistency.  The Board approved these revisions as presented.
Revise Policy GBE, Staff Health and Safety
The Board reviewed an updated version of policy GBE, Staff Health and Safety.  After multiple discussions with health care providers and MSBA administration recommended revising the District’s outdated policy regarding TB testing.  Sue Blankenship requested that this policy be revised to incorporate best practices of the present day.  Various providers were contacted to get their input regarding this policy.  The Board approved this revised policy.
Preliminary Budget Review
The Board reviewed a Preliminary FY12 Budget.  This information can and will change significantly over the course of the next few months.  

Reschedule March 22, 2011, Board Meeting
Due to a number of schedule conflicts, administration asked that the meeting to evaluate certified staff be rescheduled.  The Board scheduled the late March Board meeting for Thursday, March 31, 2011, beginning at 7:00 a.m.
Revise Contractual Language
To bring the District more up-to-date with current practice and to better provide the appropriate language, duties, responsibilities, and expectations for administrative contracts, administration proposed to adopt the MSBA template for such contracts.   The Board adopted these administrative contract templates as presented.
